Business Session Minutes

Thursday, April 2, 2009

1:30 P.M. – Council Chamber

The meeting was attended by Mayor Funkhouser, Councilmembers Skaggs, Hermann, Curls, Ford, Brooks, Marcason, Riley, Circo, Jolly, Sharp, Johnson and Gottstein.  City Manager Cauthen also attended.  The meeting was moved to the Council Chamber to accommodate the overflow of people attending the session.

1. Approval of minutes for the Business Session of March 26, 2009 – the minutes were unanimously approved.

2. Pension Presentation – Councilman Ford opened the discussion on this topic stated that there seemed to be a need to know about the retirement system because of the possibility of adding MAST to the city’s retirement system.  Troy Schulte, Budget Officer, talked about the possible impact on the City finances by bringing MAST under the city umbrella.  He gave the council information on estimated cost under various scenarios.  Louie Wright, Fire Department, Charlie Hull, Local 500 and Tom Briggs. Human Resources-Retirement Division, talked about the various retirement/pension systems the city has for its employees.  
3. Discussion of Ordinances, Resolutions and Communications on Today’s Docket or for Floor Introduction – Councilman Sharp stated that the ordinance and resolution dealing with MAST and their employees would be before the council during legislative session.  He wanted employees of MAST to know that if the legislation passed that the transition from MAST to the City of Kansas City should be a fairly smooth one.  Troy Schulte, Budget Officer, spoke again on the impact the move would have on the City.  The City would possibly save up to a million dollars a year on administrative but could lose that in employee retirement benefits.  A lengthy discussion on the pros and cons of bringing MAST under City control followed.  The discussion on whether MAST employees should be residents of the city got mixed opinions.  Councilmembers seemed to be split on the topic.  Some felt that there should be some type of time frame on becoming a resident of the city should it be decided that MAST become a city department.  Others felt that the decision of becoming a resident should be left up to the employee.  Councilwoman Marcason felt that the council would be sending a wrong message by letting the employees remain non-residents of the city.  Councilwoman Curls felt that there should be some type of pre-determined limit on how long an employee had before becoming a resident of the city.  Councilman Ford had several questions about residency requirements if and when a MAST employee decided to move.  Councilman Riley made a motion to end the discussion and adjourn.  Mayor Funkhouser made comments on the merits of having this type of dialogue and thanked staff and councilmembers of their participation.  Councilwoman Circo reminded everyone that there were going to be a lot of topic on the docket that might warrant lengthy discussion and called for the adjournment of the session without hearing additional agenda items.  The motion was seconded and voted on. 

4.  No other business the meeting was adjourned. 
